Rotary District 6510 Disaster Response Committee
Minutes May 10, 2022
Members present on the call:
Chair PDG Joe Miller     	Jeff Thornton	Mark Bearth 		Wayne Gerlock	

Chair Joe Miller reported
Joe has a proof of the decal for the AED in the Disaster trailer.  Mark asked to verify the size needed. It will be placed on the side door with the arrow pointing to the right to indicate where the AED is physically located. Joe is concerned about the fact that the trailer is locked, and it would be only available if the trailer is in service and actively monitored. Mark has emailed to attendees. 
Joe said we have replaced all of the plastic hoses on the water purifier.  The next step is to remove the filter and see what else needs to be replaced. The plan is to take it to a pool servicing place since it’s a standard pool filter.  
Wayne reported:
There was a notification via email this afternoon of VOAD’s meeting Wednesday May 25th at 1000 in Springfield at St. John’s Lutheran church in the adult meeting room.  2477 W Washington St. in Springfield, IL.  The guest speaker is Michael Hannaken, volunteer programs manager with IL EM Assoc. Lunch is provided.
Wayne has a meeting with D6580 DG Line and Admin to discuss their interest in a Disaster Committee via Zoom. They have appointed a Disaster Manager.
At the DAUSA board meeting last Tuesday, $6000 was approved to purchase a 2 yr agreement with an outside software co to start setting up a Disaster Volunteer Management system currently being used by the Lutheran Disaster Agency. ($3k/yr)  It can be configured via Zone and produce reports for FEMA.  Wayne said it doesn’t seem to have inventory like DAC does, but it does things DAC can’t do.  Wayne volunteered to be part of the committee to set that up. The goal is to be ready to demo in Houston.  Larry Agee is the lead. 
Jeff wondered about the Mayfield Disaster grant.  Wayne reported Kristen was to send contact info and hasn’t so he will follow up.  Currently there are 2 part time investigators with the plan to hire 13 more and then they will need to be trained. There is a lot of money from a lot of sources. They are developing a process to follow.  We have until Feb 17, 2023 to distribute the gift cards the grant was based on. They now have hired a paid employee to run the program since the volunteers were unable to get it organized.  
Wayne will still work with 6460 to see of their interest to form a Regional partnership.
Jill suggested we explore an MDIO (Multi District Information organization) in a regional Disaster response team.  Wayne will work with DAC on how the DR module can work with multiple Districts. 
Jill suggested we ask about participation in the District Conference Nov. 4-5 in Mt. Vernon. Chris Lyons is the chair.

Next Zoom meeting June 14 at 7:30 p m. 
Respectfully Submitted,
PDG Jill Pietrusinski

